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Purpose 

The Crestview Local Schools Food Services Department provides nourishing meals to our students and 
helps fuel their learning in the classroom. The department operates as a self-funded entity, like any 
other business, and unpaid meal charges place a large financial burden on the Crestview Local School 
District  

The intent of this policy is: 

 To be transparent with our families on the district procedures for handling unpaid meal 
charges. 

 To establish policies that are age-appropriate for our students 

 To encourage parent/guardian responsibility of meal payments and charges 

 To outline the actions the district will take to implement and enforce the policy and collect 
outstanding debts 

Purchasing & Payments in the Cafeteria 

Every student has a meal account created during the enrollment process. Students use their Student ID 
number to access their account and make purchases in the cafeteria. Purchase restrictions must be 
arranged with the Food Services Office directly at 330-482-5370 Ext 40171. Money can be applied to a 
student’s account electronically at https://www.payschoolscentral.com. Cash or check may be sent in an 
envelope, marked with the student’s name and ID number, to your student’s cafeteria (pay to the 
school’s cafeteria, for example: CES Cafeteria). Payments are applied to negative meal debt first, if 
applicable, and any additional funds will remain as a positive balance for future purchases. 

 

 Charging Meals (Negative Account Balances)  

Charging meals is like using a credit card. Meals can be charged to a meal account with payment made 
at a later time. Charging occurs when a student does not have enough money in their meal account to 
cover a purchase, causing a negative account balance (or meal debt). Meal charges in the cafeteria are 
to be made in emergency situations when a student has forgotten their lunch or money. Only complete 
meals can be charged; extras cannot be charged. Extras purchases are prohibited when an account has a 
negative balance. Parents are responsible for paying all meal debt on their student’s meal account. Keep 
in mind that a student’s meal account balance can fluctuate multiple times each day due to payments 
made and/or meal and a la carte purchases. 

Charge Limits 

If your family meets income requirements you may qualify for free or reduced prices for lunch or 

Breakfast. Application forms are online on the Crestview website under “Forms” and need to be 

Filled out each school year. They are also available in the school office if you do not have access to 

The internet. 

 

 

https://www.payschoolscentral.com/
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High School and Middle School  

1.  There is no charging allowed in the cafeteria at the high/middle school level to teach the students the 
responsibility of managing their money.  In special situations if charging is necessary it will be handled 
with the following four steps. 

   a.  If a student has a charge on his/her account, they are verbally  asked to bring in money for their 
account. 

   b.  After the verbal notification, if no action is taken, there will be a call home to parents regarding 
their account. 

   c.  After the call is made to the parents and still no action is taken, the student will not be allowed to 

charge until their account is paid in full.  The student will receive a cheese sandwich, fruit and milk 

instead of a lunch tray until the account is paid. 

  d.  At the end of every 9-week period, if there is a negative balance in a student’s account their report 
cards will be held until the account is paid in full. 

 

Elementary  

 

It is each student’s responsibility to have a lunch from home or the appropriate money for lunch. 

Students are encouraged to eat all of their own lunches. 

Food is only allowed in the cafeteria and classrooms as permitted. Students may not eat in 

non-designated areas. 

Breakfast and hot lunches are served daily. Menus are available at the beginning of each month on the 

Crestview website. For convenience, it is highly recommended that parents purchase 5 or more 

lunches at one time. Please make checks payable to Crestview Elementary School. 

1. Students are allowed three charges in a 9-week period. At the time the student goes over this 

amount the student is told verbally that he needs to bring in money for his account. 

2. After the student receives a verbal notification, he is given a day to bring in the money from home. 

3. If the money is not received after the first day, a notice is sent home with the child stating he needs 

money for his account. 

4. The student is then given another day to bring in money from home. If no action is taken then, the 

parents will receive a call home from the cashier that their child needs money in their account. 

5. After the call home to the parent, the student will not be permitted to charge on their account until 

it is paid off. 
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6. The student will be given a cheese sandwich, fruit and milk instead of a lunch tray until the account is 

paid. 

7. At the end of every 9-week period, if there is a negative balance in a student’s account their report 

cards will be held until the account is paid in full.  

 

 

Note: These Charge policies are also located in the student handbook, for questions or concerns please 
contact  

Jackilyn Wilmes 

Director of Food and Nutrition  

 330-482-5370ext 40171 

 


